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October 13, 1964

Present: All commissioners, Mr. W. S. Donaldson, Mr. Oliver Guyther.

Press Rélease from Assessment Office

The commissioners reviewed a release issued by the State Office of Assessments
and agreed that same could be released to county papers by Mr. Herbert.

A

Library

Mrs. Polly Barber reported that as population has increased in the county,

and the budget is based on these figures, the current budget is now $726.00
short. Instead of the $16,746.00 which was originally the county share, they
must now have $17,522.00. The state share was originally $34,474.00, and is
now $36,910.00, an increase of $2,456.00. In order for the county to get this
increase, it must furnish the $726.00. The figures for the population come
from the Division of Library Extension of the Board of Education. Mrs. Barber
said they must have this money immediately.

The commissioners agreed to grant this request and Mrs. Barber will find out
what she must do to expedite this matter so far as the state is concerned.
She will be meeting with state officials tomorrow.

Library Road

Concerning relocation of this road in a manner to give the library more property,
Mr. Guyther adivsed that the commissioners could give them a reverter deed
stating that the library could use this as long as it is used solely for library
purposes. If not, it would revert back to the commissioners.

Mr. Williams will be contacted and told that the commissioners would like to
keep work on this road at a minimum, that is, grading, graveling, and paving,
and omitting gutters andcurbs. He will also be informed that the commissioners
do not want the o0ld road scarified and seeded.

School Bus Extension - Paul Bell

The commissioners discussed transportation for Woodburn boy who lives on the
Fresh Pond Neck Road. This would be to return the boy to his home in the
afternoon, only. The commissioners agreed to this arrangement. The bus driver
in question is Mr. Babcock.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

2y W,

F. Elliott Burch
President






